
 

 

 

April 10, 2020 

 

TO:             Local Presidents 
  National/Regional CAD 
 
FROM: Paul Hogrogian, National President 
  Teresa Harmon, Manager, CAD 
 

RE:  Delay in Dates for LMOU Implementation under Article 30 

 
 Because of the ongoing pandemic, the NPMHU and the Postal Service have agreed on a Memorandum of 
Understanding to delay the period during which the parties at each Installation will be authorized to conduct 
negotiations over the terms of their Local Memoranda of Understanding or LMOUs.  A copy of this MOU is 
attached. 
 

In particular, the parties at the National level have reset the initial sixty-day period for local negotiations 
– which originally was set to occur in May and June 2020 under Article 30 of the 2019 National Agreement – to 
the sixty-day period running from September 2, 2020 to October 31, 2020.  We hope this delay will provide Local 
representatives with a longer opportunity to plan for local bargaining during these perilous times. 

 
Please disseminate this information as you deem appropriate.  Should you have any questions, please 

contact the National CAD Representatives. 
 

  
cc: Michael J. Hora, National Secretary-Treasurer 
 National Executive Board 
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